STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 15 NOVEMBER 2010  8PM

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Deanna Gardner, Andrew Henderson, John Bews, Ian Hudspeth, Trish Cyster, Robert Gough, Ken Giles, Tim Burtsal


	Public:
	1


	Clerk:
	Jo Ross




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

It was bought to the councils attention at this time that The Methodist Church had sought permission to close its doors on 31 December 2010. This was deemed to be a great shame but unavoidable due to finances and falling numbers of worshipers at this site.
271
To receive apologies for absence. 


Andrea Gardner
272.
Declarations of Interest.  

To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


Trish Cyster declared an interest in the planning application before the council relating to     
planning on 12 Church Lane .
273.
Minutes of the last meeting. 


The minutes were approved and signed relating to 18 October 2010 meeting  
274.
School Visit Report from Cllr Dyer

Cllr Dyer had recently visited Middle Barton Primary School at the invitation of the 
Headmistress.


Cllr Dyer reiterated the importance of keeping the lines of communication open with the 
school and taking up all extended invitations. Cllr Dyer would be happy to assist with 
promoting the School Prospectus to the local community and newcomers to the village if 
asked. 

The situation regarding the swimming pool was discussed but the council agreed that the 
decisions regarding the pool were a matter for the school management.

RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer would furnish local estate agents with the new school Prospectus if asked 
by the School.
275
Dashwood House Update.

Cllr Bews gave a brief update regarding the recent meeting with Cottsway Housing Management including the CEO John Waters.  There are no immediate timescales to implement the approved planning which depends on finance being put in place and current tenancy agreements in place. Cllr Bews and Dyer have attempted to secure a 60/40 allocation deal in favour of the village but nothing has been put in writing as yet.

RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Bews would continue the dialogue with Cottways Housing.
276.
Affordable Housing Sites

A response has been received from WODC in response to the PC following up the current 
situation re affordable housing sites in the village.  WODC are currently waiting on a report 
from Highways in relation to the proposed sites and then will conduct a housing needs 
survey once a suitable site has been established.  

277
Correspondence


(i) 
Letter from AMH committee in relation to funding for proposed refurbishments

RESOLVED


THAT, the letter be circulated to all councillors in the box for consideration

(ii)
Email from Chris Puttick regarding leaflets in connection with BT Infinity
RESOLVED


THAT, this would be widely publicised in the December issue of the Bulletin and therefore 
a separate leaflet was not necessary.
(iii)
Email received from David Monk complaining about the state of South Street and querying the work on Pack Lane. Pack Lane was deemed to be from a separate unclassified road budget and could not be compared under the same budgetary criteria
RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Henderson would review the state of South Street again and report back to 
Highways.
278.
Circulation Folder


No matters arising. 

279.
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) Emergency Plan



Information/research gathering was continuing – Cllr Cyster to contact the school to 

see if the children’s good citizenship work could be incorporated into the emergency 

plan.
(b) Youth Groups 


Robert Gough co-opted onto the Youth Committee.
(c)
Parish Plan


Proposed to review this again in November 2011.


(d)
Lorry Survey

A trial run had been agreed and if successful this would be carried out over several days which would not be specified. Lorry companies seen to be using the B4020 through the village as a regular route would be contacted. to see if changes can be made if the PC agrees.


 The permanent counter at Barton Abbey would have its data checked.
RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer would continue to manage the survey and check the data at Barton Abbey


(e)
Review of all responsibilities



Cllr Giles to join the Planning Committee. 

280.

Reports
a) School Governors report - Cllr Henderson.
No report submitted.

b) Highways, pavements and verges
Verge on Holliers Crescent/Boundary of 2 Kirby Close

The land has been established as belonging to 2 Kirby Close.
RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer would contact the owner to confirm that the PC would not take 
responsibility for the upkeep of this area.
23 North Street – Owners had asked for notice of mowing.

RESOLVED


THAT, M & D Gardening would inform the clerk prior to mowing.



1A Woodway – strip outside is on the mowing plan but had not been done.

RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Dyer remind M & D Gardening Services.




3 Farriers – Tree root in the pavement was discussed.  Owners wanted to 


wait until next year before cutting down the Conifer Tree in question but 


had been served a 28 notice by OCC. 
RESOLVED


THAT, the PC felt the roots to be dangerous to the public and would not back the owners request to delay the order until next year. The clerk to advise Highways & Transport, Oxfordshire County Council, Environment & Economy, PO Box 842 , Oxford OX1 9LL of the decision.

c) Transport- The Chair. 
Consultation on concessionary fare scheme 
RESOLVED


THAT, notice to be put on board and advertised on the website.


There is a transport meeting on 26/11/10 – any comment to Cllr Dyer to be 


submitted by this date.

d) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields
Play Builder project to commence in March.
Application for tennis court refurbishment  to be put in.  Sports and Social Club request for PC support for this application.
RESOLVED


THAT, the PC would wish to view and consider any application prior to offering support.

e) Arts and Leisure

Suggested that the village organise a Gardening Competition for 2011.
RESOLVED


THAT, Cllrs Gough, Henderson and Bews (Arts and Leisure Committee) looks into the logistics of this.

f) Reports from County of District Councillors
Cllr Hudspeth (Appendix A)
281.
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson



(i)
12 Church Street - Demolition of existing property to two detached dwellings with 

garages – no objections raised.
RESOLVED


THAT, all future decisions by the planning committee be reported back to WODC.

282.
 Finances 

a. Accounts for Payment 

i. To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix B to agenda November 2010)  
b.  Agreement to pass letter from Barton Scouts regarding a donation to the finance committee for consideration (to be discussed 22/11/10)
283.
To receive items for next agenda. 


No items received
284.
 AOB


Cllr Giles requested that CPO’s be researched in relation to the land for sale on the corner of 
Church Lane/South Street

The van parked on North Street on the 30 mile an hour sign be reported to PC Jones as it is 
obstructing the view from the crossroads mirror and deemed to be dangerous to pass on the 
bend.

285.
 Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 20 December 2010 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
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  Signed .............................................


